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April 27, 2025
4:00-6:00 pm

AN APPRECIATION CELEBRATION

A Brookline Senior Center Foundation Event





Dear Brookline Senior Center Foundation Supporters and Ruthann Dobek Fans, 

Thank you! Your past, present, and future support enables us to have a
vibrant Brookline Senior Center for older adults to participate in hundreds of
programs, make new friends, volunteer, and access vital services. Because
of you, many older adults maintain their independence and continue to be
active members of our Town.
Our Town’s municipal budget covers staff, building maintenance, and
utilities – less than 70% of our total annual expenses. The Brookline Senior
Center Foundation is responsible for raising the portion that the Town does
not cover. 
What isn’t covered by the Town? Our many life-enhancing programs;
transportation services including the van, van driver, maintenance and gas;
an emergency fund for vulnerable elders with urgent needs; fitness
program and scholarships; coffee and snack services, special meals, and
more. All of these depend on grants, foundations, generous businesses, and
compassionate donors like you.
Ruthann Dobek has tenaciously promoted the Brookline Senior Center
Foundation. Ruthann’s dedication was instrumental in getting our building
established 25 years ago. Throughout the years, Ruthann recognized critical
community needs and managed to find solutions and resources to address
them. It is Ruthann’s leadership that sets the tone of a welcoming,
compassionate, uplifting culture within our walls. The Brookline Senior
Center’s reputation for being an inspiring place to work, volunteer, and
participate is in large part due to Ruthann. 
Like the Director of a theatrical production, Ruthann knows each staff
person, volunteer, and participant’s strengths and creates the scene so that
each person thrives and contributes to the production. Life, like theater,
offers an array of plot twists, and Ruthann has respectfully guided the
Brookline Senior Center community forward.
Today we applaud - a standing ovation - the love that Ruthann shares with
the Brookline Senior Center. Ruthann leaves her position and her mark. I wish
my dear friend health, happiness, and the joy that Ruthann brings to all. 

Thank you, Ruthann!

Betsy Pollock, MSW

President, Brookline Senior Center Foundation

To contribute to the Brookline Senior Center Foundation go
to: https://brooklineseniorcenter.charityproud.org/Donate 

A Note From the President



Cheering from the Rooftops for
Ruthann! 
Bay State Federal Charitable
Foundation
Frank G. Caro Trust 
Suburban Home Health Care 
The Hamilton Company
Charitable Foundation 
Blown Away by Ruthann!  
Brookline Rotary 
Thunderous Applause for
Ruthann! 
Brookline Bank 
Ruthann Dobek & Glenn
Boghosian 
Michael W. Merrill
Nancy Daly & Kevin Cavanaugh 
Sue Reamer 
Appreciation Dancing for
Ruthann!  
Atkin Associates, LLC 
Doris Toby Axelrod & Lawrence
Marks 
Coolidge Wealth Management 
Patricia Dobek 
Goddard House Assisted Living
Kevin Lang & Shulamit Kahn 
Richard P. & Claire W. Morse
Foundation 
The Olive Connection 
Suzanne Salamon and Alan
Einhorn
David & Melissa Trevvett

Singing Praises for Ruthann!
Ruth Nemzoff Berman
Brookline Municipal Credit Union 
Center Communities of Brookline 
Helen Charlupski 
Judith Chasin
Lesley E. Christian 
Eleanor Clarkson 
Reddi Ford & Nancy Lincoln 
Valerie Frias 
Bernard Greene
Elaine Kwiecien 
Levine Chapels
Judy Meyers & Mark Pasternack 
Mojtaba Mostashari 
Betsy Pollock 
Susan & Michael Rees
Hanson Reynolds & Sharon Gray 
Michael Rubenstein 
Richard & Winnie Rubino 
Ruth Seidman 
Cornelia van der Ziel
John VanScoyoc & Barbara VanScoyoc
Crispin Weinberg 
Neil & Susan Wishinsky 
Sonia & William Wong 

Thank You to Our Sponsors!

Bay State Federal Charitable Foundation

Frank G. Caro Trust 

A special thank you to Roche Bros. West Roxbury and Whole Foods Market Brighton



Registration & Reception
Music by the Bo and Bill Winiker Band

& 
Catered by Baker’s Best

Welcome & Remarks
Betsy Pollock 

Brookline Senior Center Foundation Board
President

Brookline Rotary Award
Presentation
Ken Goldstein

Partner of Goldstein and Herndon, LLP
President of the Brookline Rotary

&
Candace Cramer

President and CEO of Goddard House
Incoming Rotary President

In Her Words
Ruthann Dobek 

Former Director, Brookline Senior Center, Honoree

Closing Remarks
Betsy Pollock 

An Appreciation Celebration!
April 27, 2025

4:00 pm - 6:00 pm





In 42 Years...  

After a 42-year career at Brookline Council on Aging/Brookline Senior
Center, 23 served as the Center’s Director, Ruthann Dobek announced
her retirement in 2024.

During her tenure, Ruthann:
Raised $4,380,000, through a capital campaign, to design, build, and
furnish the Senior Center
Secured grants for programs and services
Worked with the Senior Center Foundation to establish the Foundation’s
endowment
Started the first BSC Craft Fair in 1984
Designed the Home and Escort Linkage Program (HELP)
Created employment opportunity programs for older adults
Implemented new transportation programs and established
Transportation, Resources, Information, Planning & Partnership for Seniors
(TRIPPS)
Created the Volunteer Program, including the intergenerational SHOP
program
Produced informational and educational publications for the community
(Brookline Beacon, Elder Resource Guide, Ask a Geriatrician, etc.)
Fostered and maintained partnerships with town agencies and other
social service agencies in the larger community
Mentored and supervised student interns, high school through graduate
school, in the field of aging
Increased BSC capacity around diversity
Served as Co-chair of Age Friendly Cities Committee, resulting in Brookline
being named the first Age Friendly community in New England (under
World Health Organization standards)
Co-founded Brookline Community Aging Network (BrooklineCAN) with
renowned gerontologist Frank Caro 

Ruthann was the Recipient of: 

Boston University School of Social Work Alumni Association award in
recognition of Outstanding Contributions to the Field of Social Work - 2001
Massachusetts National Association of Social Workers (NASW) Social
Worker of the Year Award - 2008
Massachusetts Councils on Aging (MCOA) Innovator of the Year
Award - 2015
Massachusetts Rehabilitation Commission (MRC) Distinguished Employer
Award - 2018











Congratulations
Ruthann Dobek

Celebrating over 40 years at the 
Brookline Senior Center

 leading a strong and
 inviting community.

39 Brighton Avenue
Allston, MA 02134



Thank you Ruthannn 
for your energetic and dedicated

 work on behalf 
of the seniors of Brookline 

over many years.  
We appreciate your good work.

Michael W. Merrill
Cameron S. Merrill
Attorneys at Law

100 State Street, Suite 200  Boston, MA 02109





Congratulations To RUTHANN!
You Are a ROCK STAR!
Your Fan,

Barrie Atkin
President, Atkin Associates LLC
https://barrieatkin.com

https://url.us.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/Qr01C5y1LxcPwmo3Szf0UkinT-?domain=barrieatkin.com




OLIVE OIL + VINEGAR
SPECIALTY FOODS

LOCAL PRODUCERS 

GIFT BASKETS

1426 Beacon Street Brookline 617 879 9980 oliveconnection.com





  Notes of Thanks  

Thank you, Ruthann! 
Thank you for your vision, your steady
hand, your sense of humor, and your

partnership. Thank you for creating this
vibrant community enjoyed by so

many! You will be missed!

Betsy Pollock

On behalf of the entire School Committee, I
would like to thank Ruthann Dobek for her

incredible 42 years of work on behalf of
seniors in the Town of Brookline! It has

been a pleasure working with her. We wish
her well in the next chapter of her life. 

With Gratitude, 

Helen Charlupski 
and 

the Brookline School Committee



Ruthann showed the way -- and led --
for Brookline to become a recognized
leader in embracing older adults with
attention, compassion and care. Little

did I know, when I joined the Council on
Aging as the Select Board liaison, that I
would have a front row seat to watch a

HERO in action!  Thank you!

John VanScoyoc

Ruthann, 

Thank you for your leadership 
and dedication to the 

Brookline Senior Center 
for over 40 years.

 
Richard and Winnie Rubino



To Ruthann Dobek, 
I am privileged to offer my thoughts for the "celebration

of achievement" recognition booklet. I am one of
hundreds and hundreds of individuals over your many

years of service whose life has been truly enriched
because of your commitment to Brookline residents
and the larger community. Through your vision, the
senior community has a second place to call home
and thrive through the incredible wealth of ongoing
programs of all kinds and countless special events.

May you enjoy many blessings and a long retirement of
joy. As one of many grateful recipients of your service

and dedication. Thank you!

Elaine Kwiecien 

Ruthann, 
with gratitude and admiration, we celebrate your incredible
leadership and dedication to Brookline’s older adults. Your

vision, compassion, and unwavering advocacy have
transformed lives and strengthened our community. Thank

you for your years of service and inspiration—your impact will
be felt for generations. 

 Your Friends at Goddard House



Thank you, Ruthann for all you have done
for the seniors of Brookline. We are

grateful beyond words for your steadfast
commitment, always with grace and

humour, and wish you the very best as
you embark on a new phase of life. 

Toby and Larry

We are all so grateful, Ruthann, for your
42 years of dedicated service to our

community. We celebrate you and wish
you all the best in the years to come.  

Michael Rubenstein



Thanks, Ruthann, for your exemplary
leadership over so many years. We have

thoroughly enjoyed working with you
during the decade in which we've been
involved with the Brookline Community
Aging Network (BrooklineCAN) and the
Senior Center. You are simply amazing!

We wish you the best in your well-
deserved retirement.

David and Melissa Trevvett

 
Ruth Seidman

Ruthann Dobek has contributed greatly, and in so many
ways, to the well-being of Brookline's older adults.  I

particularly appreciate her role in the creation of
BrooklineCAN--the  Brookline Community Aging

Network--and her work over the years in its ongoing
successful programs and activities. I wish for her many

well-deserved happy times ahead.



Ruthann: 
I am so proud of you and all that you have

accomplished at the Brookline Senior Center. I am
grateful and fortunate to have observed how skillfully
you have utilized your talents, expertise, wisdom and
wonderful nature to create an environment where all

feel welcome and valued. You have been strong, brave
and determined. Congratulations!

 

Love Mom
(Patricia Dobek)

Judy Meyers and Mark Pasternack

Dear Ruthann,
You are one of a kind!  Brookline is so lucky 
to have had you in its embrace for all these 

years. Wishing you only the best in this 
well-deserved next stage of your life!



With gratitude,
Val Frias

Ruthann,
 

Thank you for all you have done for aging adults in
Brookline! Thank you for your service 

and enjoy your next act!
 

From all the residents and staff at
Center Communities of Brookline, thank
you for your collaboration and support

of so many individuals in the
community. We will miss you and wish

you the best of luck in your next
endeavor. 



Neil and Susan Wishinsky

We hope you have the healthy and
relaxing retirement that you deserve.

Thank you for the legacy you have
created for the Town and its Senior Center.

We will miss you. 

Thank you Ruthann for getting 
the Senior Center built and 

giving so much to our seniors 
for many years! 

Nancy Daly and Kevin Cavanaugh



Ruthann, you’ve created, cultivated, and inspired, 
making the Brookline Senior Center an innovative, welcoming

place. Bittersweetly, we recognize you’ve retired. 
Deep gratitude for leading with dedication, love, and grace. 

Friends for Life, 
Brookline Senior Center Foundation 

 

a Grateful Brookline Senior

Ruthann, Thank You for your vision, 
dedication, and grace! 

Nancy Daly 
Co-Clerk, Director  

Barr Jozwicki 
Director 

Kevin Lang 
Vice President, Director 

Debbie Good Miller 
Administrator/Development Mgr.

Betsy Pollock
President 

Yolanda Rodriguez 
Ex-Officio 

Michael Roper 
Treasurer, Director 

Suzanne Salamon 
Director 

Carol A. Sapoznik 
Director 

Kim Smith 
Director
 

Emily Williams
Director

Neil Wishinsky
Director

Sonia Wong
Director



Levine Chapels is grateful to honor Ruthann
for her dedication and service to the

Brookline Senior Center and our community.



Join other Subscribers!
Be the first to get Brookline Senior Center
news:

The Spotlight is a weekly newsletter. 

The Navigator highlights insights,
interviews, and inside information.

The Brookline Beacon is a monthly
publication highlighting all programs,
services, and articles.

You can access The Beacon, online,
anytime, at: www.brooklineseniorcenter.org.

There is a suggested donation of $12 per
year to receive 12 issues. 

Subscribe Now!

Paper copy: Provide your name,
and address with a request to get

the Brookline Beacon. There is a
suggested donation of $12 per

year to receive 12 issues. Please
make your check payable to

Brookline Senior Center and mail
your request and check to
Brookline Senior Center, 93

Winchester St, Brookline, MA
02446.
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Distinguished 
Public Service 
Award Recipients

Rotary Mission
We provide service to others,

promote integrity, and
advance world

understanding, goodwill, and
peace through our fellowship
of business, professional, and

community leaders.

The Distinguished Public Service
Award is the Rotary Club of Brookline’s
highest service recognition. Since 1941,
this annual award has been given to
members of the community who have
provided exemplary public service.

“We are people of Action. No
challenge is too big for us. For

more than a century Rotary has
bridged cultures, connected

continents, championed peace,
fought illiteracy, poverty,

unsanitary conditions and
disease.”



“Rotary is a global network
of more than 1.2 million

neighbors, friends, leaders,
and problem-solvers who
see a world where people
unite and take action to
create lasting change –
across the globe, in our

communities, and in
ourselves.”

To Learn More:
Contact
brooklinerotary@gmail.com
617-963-0901

https://gmail.com/


Brookline Rotary
Proudly Honors 

Our 2025 
Distinguished Public

Service Recipient

Ruthann Dobek

42 Years
O F  S E R V I C E





In 2010, the Brookline Community Aging network
(BrooklineCAN) was launched with the support
and guidance of Ruthann Dobek. We are thankful
for her commitment to advocate for a Brookline
where older adults can continue to live and
thrive.

BrooklineCAN is an all-volunteer organization.
We work to keep older residents informed and
engaged in our community.  We advocate for
older residents with all Town departments.  
Our goal is to make Brookline a better place for
everyone.

Please join us at
www.brooklinecan.org



Brookline Senior Center
93 Winchester Street, Brookline, MA 02446

Learn more about BSC at
Brooklineseniorcenter.org

Event Committee

Foundation Board of Directors

Leanne Cordischi
Maureen Cosgrove-Deery
Nancy Daly
Rita Daly
Jessica Milley-Gee
Valerie Graf
Jamie Jensen
Serena Johnson
Anja Kuhlman

Betsy Pollock, President
Suzanne Salamon
Carol Sapoznik
Kim Smith
Neil Wishinsky
Emily Williams
Sonia Wong

Nancy Daly
Ruthann Dobek
Barr Jozwicki
Kevin Lang
Yolanda Rodriguez
Michael Roper

Paul Lacy
Willie Lewis
Betsy Pollock
Michael Roper
Carol Sapoznik
Kim Smith
Julie Washburn
Lisa Wisel

Thank You!


